The minutes presented within this document provide a sunmary of the discussion that took place at the
Board of Education meeting. For the conmplete discussion of the agenda items, please view the video of
the Board meeting on our website at www. southingtonschools.org. These minutes are considered a draft
until approved at the following regular Board of Education meeting.

SOUTHINGTON BOARD OF EDUCATION
SOUTHINGTON, CONNECTICUT
REGULAR MEETING

JANUARY 09, 2020
g e e e e R

The regular meeting of the Southington Board of Education (Committee of the Whole —
Operations) was held on Thursday, January 9, 2020, at 7:00 p.m. in the John Weichsel Municipal
Center Public Assembly Room, 200 North Main Street, Southington, Connecticut and an
Executive Session was held at 6:30 p.m.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mrs. Terri Carmody, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 6:34 p.m.

Board members present: Mr. Joseph Baczewski, Mr, Robert Brown, Mrs. Terri Carinody,
Mr, James Chrzanowski, Mrs. Missy Cipriano, Mrs. Colleen Clark, Mr. David Derynoski, and
Mr. Zaya Oshana. Absent was Mr. David Falvo.

Administration present: Mr. Timothy Connellan, Superintendent of Schools, and Mr.
Steven Madancy, Assistant Superintendent.

2. EXECUTIVE SESSION ~ SCHOOL SECURITY
MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mr. Oshana:

"Move to go into Exccutive Session, excluding the public and the press, for the
purpose of discussing School Security, and upon conclusion reconvene to public session."

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
Mrs. Carmody declared Executive Session ended at 7:00 p.m.
3. RECONVENE MEETING ~ REGULAR SESSION
Mrs. Carmody reconvened the Board of Education Regular Session ar 7:03 p.m.
Board members present: Mr. Joseph Baczewski, Mr. Robert Brown, Mrs. Terri Carmody,

Mr. James Chrzanowski, Mrs. Missy Cipriano, Mrs. Colleen Clark, Mr. David Derynoski, Mr.
David Falvo (arrived at 7:37 p.m.), and Mr. Zaya Oshana.
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Administration present: Mr. Timothy Connellan, Superintendent of Schools; Mr. Steven
Madancy, Assistant Superintendent; Mrs. Sherri DiNello, Director of Business and Finance, and
Ms. Margaret Walsh, Director of Special Services.

Student representatives present were Mr. Brett Sheldrick and Miss Amnit Kaur.
4. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
The student representatives led in reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mrs. Carmody called for a moment of silence in memory of the following:

o Jaynhe Rose Baczewski, the mother of Board of Education member Joseph
Baczewski, who passed away on December 21, 2019.

e Lauretta Hopko, former paraprofessional at Strong School for over 25 years, who
passed away on December 20, 2019.

» Barbara Belanger, former secretary at various schools in the district for 35 years,
who passed away on December 24, 2019,

e Laurette Saucier, foriner food service employee in the high school cafeteria for
many years, who passed away on December 28, 2019,

5. APPROVAL OF MINUTES ~ December 12, 2019
MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mr. Brown:

“Move to approve the regular Board of Education minutes of December 12, 2019, as
submitted.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
MOTION: by Mr. Oshana, scconded by Mrs. Clark:

“Move to move Agenda [tein 9.a ‘Approval of Qut-of-State/Overnight Field Trip’ to
Agenda Item 5.a”.

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
6. PUBLIC COMMUNICATION
a. Communications from Public
There was no communication from the public.
b. Communications from Board Members
Board members discussed the tollowing:

e M. Oshana noted that Mr. Trevor Messina, student representative, was absent
from the Board meeting to attend the Band banquet. He explained that when soinc
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members and over 50 showed up to perforin in the middle of the street at the home
of the young boy. Board members stated how proud they were of the band
members performing from the goodness of their hearts.

» Mrs. Carmody requested that Board members who were interested in serving on
anion negotiations for three different union contracts that were ending June 30,
2020 contact her by January 16 and that she would assign Board members if she
did not get enough volunteers. Mrs. DiNello explained to the Board members the
level of involvement required. Mr. Brown stated that he would be happy to scrve
on all three union contract negotiations.

» Mrs. Clark reminded the Board members about donating or signing up to
participate in the Polar Plunge at the YMCA Camp Sloper Pond.

* Mrs. Carmody reminded the town officials and public that there would be two
Board of Education 2020-2021 Budget Workshops. The first workshop would be
on Tuesday, January 14, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. at Hatton School and the second
workshop would be on Thursday, January 16, 2020 at 7:00 p.n. in the Municipal
Center Public Assembly Room. She encouraged the public and town officials to
attend.

Mr. Connellan pointed out that a motion was made to move up the Overnight Field Trip
on the agenda to Agenda Item 5.a. that was overlooked.

. Approval of Qut-of-State / Overnight Field Trip (formerly Agenda ltem 9.a)
MOTION: by Mr. Oshana, seconded by Mr. Brown:

“Move to approve the Qut-of-State/Overnight Field Trip to the FFA (Future
Farmers of America) National Convention in Indiana.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.

Mr. Patrick O’Keefe, Ag-Science teacher, stated that the FFA Convention is the largest
convention in the USA attended by high school students with over 75,000 people in attendance.

c. Communication from Administration

Administration reported on the following:

1. Donation to SHS Drama Club: Mr. Connellan reported that an anonymous
donation in excess of $600 was made by a cominunity member to the SHS Drama Club.
2. Additional Late Bus Options for Students: Mr. Madancy explained that a problem

of practice came to his attention regarding students engaged in co-curticular and
extracurricular activities with only one late bus for Open Choice students resulting in
students waiting around into the evening depending on when their activity ended. The
principals from the high school and middle schools collaborated to share their late buses.
There 1s now an early-late bus that armives at 4:30 p.n. starting at Kennedy to pick-up
students then to DePaolo and then SHS. The second late bus arrives at 5:30 p.m. following
the same route with a final late bus at §:00 p.m.

3. CyberKnights Team 195 Kickoff Event: Mr. Connellan reported that he and Mr,

Pane attandad tha RAahntice el aff avent an Qahn-daw Taniiawer Ath in the Pithlics Accamhlys

on




Southington Board of Education Minutes ~ January 9, 2020 4

4. SPS Collaboration for Social Justice: Mr. Connellan reported that the next
meeting would be held on Tuesday, January 28, 2020 at 5:30 p.m. at DePaolo Middle
School. The sub-committees have been meeting all along.

d.a National Law Enforcement Appreciation Day: Mr. Connellan acknowledged that
the school district has a wonderful partnership with the Southington Police Department
helping with school safety and security, which is very much appreciated.

5. SHS Graduation Date: Mr, Connellan explained that the state statute changed. It
used to be that Boards of Education could establish a graduation date as of April 1. The
change was for those districts who required the use of outside facilities for graduation and
those facilities needed to know the date before April 1. Boards can now establish a
graduation date at any time during the school year as long as the date is 180 days from the
first day of school. Mr. Connellan addressed the negative affects such as how the weather
would affect the graduation date and gave other examples such as curricula that could be
affected if the date was set before April 1st. He thought that by February 27, 2020 the
Board would have a good idea regarding snow days or the Board could just stay with the
April 1* date to set the graduation date.

d. Communication from Students Representatives

Mr. Brett Sheldrick reported on the following;
¢ Monday, January 6, the World Language Department sponsored a movie night.
e Friday, January 10, the Multicultural Student Union will sponsor another movie
night.
e Thursday, January 9, is the Band Banquet, which Trevor Messina was attending.

Miss Amrit Kaur reported on the following:
e On December 18, the Band and Orchestra Winter Concert was held.
e The Roboties Team had their kick-off and their challenge this year has a Star Wars
theme.
o The Course Fair for middle school students was held on Wednesday, January 8.
7. SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT
a. Personnel Report
MOTION: by Mr. Baczewski, seconded by Mr, Derynoski:
“Move to approve the Personnel Repbrt, as submitted.”
Moticn carried unanimously by voice vote.
8. OLD BUSINESS

a. Town Government Communications

There were no Town Gevernment Communications.
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Mr. Conncllan stated that he had requested and received input from staff and community
members regarding the calendar, which he shared with the Board members.

MOTION: by Mr. Oshana, seconded by Mr. Derynoski:
“Move to approve the proposed 2020-2021 School Calendar, as presented.
Motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
9. NEW BUSINESS
a. Approval of Out-of-State/Overnight Ficld Trip (Moved to Agenda Item 5.a)
b. 2020-2021 Proposed Opcrating Budget Presentation

Mr. Connellan gave a PowerPoint presentation (Attachment #1) on the proposed 2020-
2021 Operating Budget. He reiterated the dual responsibilities that the Board members and
Superintendent have to the Statc Board of Education and to the local community in puiting
together a proposed school budget. There also is a statutory obligation to develop and propose a
budget that meets the needs of the school district. The cntire leadership administrative team
worked very hard on putting together a very thoughtful and deliberate budget that maintains and
supports the most effective services and innovative initiatives to support instruction. Mr.
Connellan noted that the PowerPoint presentation would be available to the public on the
district’s website.

Mr. Falvo arvived at 7:37 p.m.

Mr. Connellan addressed the total budget net increase of 3.11% and explained in detail the
MERS (Municipal Employee Retircment) contribution, which was proposed and passed by the
state legislators, and the TRB (Teachers Retirement Board Pension contribution that was
proposed and was not passed by the state. He spoke at length and broke down the ncreases in
regular education (2.10%}) and special education (5.79%) and addressed the lack of state and
federal government funding for their mandates for special education. Mr. Connellan noted the
major components of the budget were in salaries, benefits and purchased services. He also
addressed elementary, middle school and high school enrollment projections from 2019-2020
through 2028-2029. Highlighted and discussed at length were the new personnel requests for
regular education for 2.25 FTE (Full Time Equivalent) positions (SHS World Language, a math
specialist and Registered Nurse) and the new personnel requested for special education totaling
2.0 FTE positions (SHS Special Education Teacher and School Psychologist). Nine new
personnel positions were requested for the Special Education Program Expansion because of the
increase of number of students on the autism spectrum. He addressed the major projects and
equipment for the high school, ALTA/Pyne Center and system-wide initiatives.

Mr. Connellan spoke at length about the in-district special education programs, cost
effectiveness, supporting and educating students with complex special needs and also addressed
out-of-district placements with the average cost for one out of district placement of $130,200.

....5. Carmody read a written statement made by Mr. Connellan that “this budget is a
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given year. This budget maintains and supports the most effective current services provided for
students and continues the implementation and innovative initiative to support instruction.” Mrs.
Carmody added that the Board of Education not only needs to provide for the academic needs of
the students, but they must also be cognizant of the emotional, social, mental well-being of all
students. She believed that this budget also addresses those needs.

Board members questioned the cost or savings of in-district special education programs
versus out-of-district placements and the increase of special education students being serviced.
Also addressed was the Vision of a Graduate. Mr. Baczewski questioned having other school
districts paying tuition to utilize our special education programs. Mr. Oshana thanked the
members of the Town Council and Board of Finance for attending the Board meeting for the
budget presentation and to encourage their cohorts to attend the upcoming Board of Education
budget workshops.

Mrs. Carmody asked the Board members to contact administration with any questions that
they had on the budget presentation and to also come prepared to ask questions at the Board of
Education Workshop on Tuesday, January 14 at Hatton School at 7:00 p.m.

9. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION: by Mr. Derynoski, seconded by Mr. Oshana:
“Move to adjourn.”

Motion carried unanimously by voice vote,

The meeting adjourned at 8:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Blanchard

Recording Secretary











































































